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Longstone Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 14 November 2016

at 7:30 pm in Longstone Primary School



DL welcomed everyone and referred to the good attendance at the war memorial on Saturday, where he laid a wreath on behalf of LCC.

1
Attendance and apologies:
Elected representatives:
Des Loughney (Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), John Allan (Vice Chair), Jean Marr, Robert Gardiner, Margaret Campbell, Ann Watt, Lily Campbell (Community Liaison Officer) (part) and Rosalind Lennie (Minute Secretary).  
Ex officio representatives:
Cllr Cathy Fullerton (part).
In attendance:

PC 11574 Craig Morris (part); Moya Shanks and Craig Bowman of Network Rail (part); Greig Robertson (part).
Members of the public: 3
Apologies were received from Rev Mike Frew and Cllrs Donald Wilson, Ricky Henderson and Denis Dixon. 
2
The Minutes of the meeting held on 10 October 2016 were approved subject to the correction of PC Morris’s number. 

3
The Model Constitution for Community Councils was adopted and signed by DL, SC and RL. 
4
Matter arising from the last minutes not covered elsewhere in the agenda: SC noted that the Premier Store had reopened as Longstone Convenience Store under the management of Gino’s (fish and chip shop next door). SC clarified that CEC was ceasing to maintain stair lighting but only where none of the flats off the stair belonged to CEC. 
5
Police report
PC Morris’s report covered the month of October in both Beats PW54 (Redhall, Longstone and Kingsknowe in Ward 7) and PS55 (Kingsknowe in Ward 2). 82 crimes were recorded, a 17% increase on September, of these 52 remained unsolved. There were 2 reports of vandalism, 7 of assault, 6 traffic offences, 21 thefts. The break-in at the Church was subject to a forensic report. There were 229 calls from the public. Operation Pumpkin ran over Halloween and Guy Fawkes weeks, resulting in the identification of those responsible for irresponsible use of fireworks. Operation Spinefoot was targeted at youths involved in throwing stones and dropping items on vehicles; 2 youths identified. PC Morris encouraged members to share their thoughts on the police service via Police Scotland Your View Counts (go to: www.scotland.police.uk/yourviewcounts). Some results were released on 14 November. A question was asked about the parking problem in Redhall Drive (reported to military). 
6
Network Rail presentation. Moya Shanks explained the (37) dangerous incidents that had been noted since 2005 and how the 1983 level crossing barrier needed to be replaced. Replacement by a bridge or permanent closure of Kingsknowe Road are not practicable options. To improve safety the replacement needed to be a full barrier crossing. This will consist of barriers extending fully across the road preventing pedestrians and drivers from crossing after the barriers are lowered. System interlocked with protective signals and checks that the crossing is clear before train driver gets a signal to proceed. Down time will be 2-3 minutes for an express train; more for freight trains. Work was ongoing at present with the new equipment room. Two week closure scheduled from 18 Dec to 2 Jan. Two minibuses will be provided 24/7 for pedestrians. Diversions signs will be erected. Email any comments to Craig Bowman at Craig.Bowman@networkrail.co.uk. 
7
Planning and development
7.1
SC reported that an application had been made by Caledonian Heritable Ltd to demolish the Kingsknowe Roadhouse and replace it by three town houses and a block of 13 flats (a sketch was circulated). Details are on the Planning Portal (ref: 16/05340/FUL). Deadline for comments not yet known or any indication of a public consultation. It was noted that the site had been an Auxiliary Hospital during WW1. 
7.2
A contractor (Clark Contracts Ltd) had been appointed to build the new nursery in the grounds of the School; work will start on 23 January, completing about mid July. A surveyor had been appointed to manage the contract of behalf of CEC. 
7.3
No indication yet when the application to build student flats in Slateford will be determined. 
8
Meetings attended
SC reported that he had, on LCC’s behalf, attended the South West Neighbourhood Partnership (11 Oct), The Area Board (27 Oct), noting some proposals to improve access to sheltered housing in Kingsknowe Place, and a Workshop on CEC’s 2050 City Vision (8 Nov). No other meetings are scheduled until January. 

9
Environment
9.1
SC is still dealing with graffiti and has acquired an anti-graffiti spray. 
9.2
After an FOI request, SC received an assurance from the Parks, Greenspace & Cemeteries Service that in future all tree planting will include an establishment regime allow for watering/weeding/mulching, etc. It will also reduce bark stripping damage caused by strimmers/mowers. The ‘extended living landscapes’ should help many tree groups. A winter programme of base mulching or protective stobs will also be considered. 
9.3
SC had received information from the Road Safety Officer that the crossing assessment at the Lanark Rd/Kingsknowe Pk junction has scored highly enough to justify a pedestrian refuge island, replacing the existing traffic island. This will be added to the 3-year rolling programme. A crossing assessment of the Lanark Rd/Kingsknowe Rd South junction will be undertaken in the next financial year. 
9.4
Scottish Canals will repair the leaking canal at the aqueduct over Inglis Green Road about mid January. 
9.5
SC read out a report from Network Rail about alleged leaks from the viaduct over Inglis Green Rd. They will deal with overhanging vegetation and water dripping over the Water of Leith Walkway. 
10
Treasurer’s report
SC reported that the only transaction during the month was the purchase of the wreath for the remembrance ceremony (£31.50), so the balance to date is £2367.49. He also reported that DL had been accepted by the Bank as an online signatory and he would be testing this payment method (requiring two to sign) in the near future. 

11
Correspondence
11.1
SC reported recent contact with Cultural Services about maintenance of the war memorial, which had been repaired and steam cleaned by them in 2015. They had also installed a gate in the fence and painted over graffiti beside the bench. SC had suggested to them that, while the inscriptions are still readable, they might not be if the stone surface deteriorates further. He asked them to keep us informed about further work on the memorial. He had asked Historic Environment Scotland to schedule the memorial. 
11.2
Greig Robertson has asked for LCC to support Wester Hailes Edible Estates, a project of the Health Agency, a health and wellbeing organisation operating in SW Edinburgh. He arrived late in the meeting to speak on this matter and referred LCC members to a video on their website (www.edibleestates.co.uk). It was determined to allow members time to consider this matter and make a decision about a letter of support at the next meeting. 
12
AOCB
12.1
SC referred to the email he had circulated to members about the disruption being caused in Slateford, Lanark Rd and Inglis Green Rd by Cityfibre (https://www.cityfibre.com/about-us/), who are upgrading internet cabling for CEC. In our area it will connect Longstone Primary School and the Army Reserve Centre. 
12.2
LC raised the matter of walkabouts. It is reported that they have been suspended pending reorganisation. 
12.3
JA raised the matter of patched holes in roads being a trip hazard. SC is to ask CF if there are records of incidents in our area.
13
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday 12 December in the School. 
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